DEPARTMENT of ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

ALAMEDA COUNTY ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
' : 1131 Harbor Bay Parkwa
HEALTH CARE SERVICES 1131 Hrbor Bay Parkway
AGENCY (510) 567-6790
ALEX BRISCOE, Agency Director Fax (510) 337-9234

February 9, 2010

Mr. Ken Lewis

Altamont Landfill & RRF

10840 Altamont Pass Rd

Livermore, CA 94551

Subject: 5-Year Permit Review, Altamont Landfill and Resource Recovery Facility
(01-AA-0009)

 Dear Mr. Lewis:

All issued solid waste facility permits (SWFPs) are required to be reviewed and, if necessary,
revised at least once every five years, pursuant to Public Resources Code 44015(a). This notice
is issued pursuant to Title 27, California Code of Regulations, section 21675:

The SWEP issued to Altamont Landfill on August 16, 2005, is due for permit review
on August 16, 2010,

Please submit an application for a permit review {attached) to Alameda County Environmental
Health, Office of Solid/Medical Waste within 30 days of receipt of this letter, or by March 15,
2010. Upon completion of the review, Alameda County LEA will determine if a revision of the
existing SWEFP is required. '

" The operator requirements for submittal of an ap'bﬁéaﬁbn' are described in Title 27, Section 2164,
In summary, the application for permit review shall: -

Identify the proposed changes in design and operation;

Include updates to the Report or Facility Information (RFI) through the Joint Technical
Document (JTD);

For disposal sites only, include an estimate of the remaining site life and capacity;

- In addition to the completed application form, the application shall also contain:

Any CEQA review initiated since the last permit issuance or review;
Applicable amendments to the County’s Integrated Waste Management Plan;
Amendments to the Conditional Use Permit or other local land use permits;
Owner/Operator Certification that the information is true and accurate; and

For disposal sites only:
Amendments to the closure and Postclosure Maintenance Plan;

Financial Assurance Information; and
Operating liability information.



Please complete the attached application form and check the box labeled “Permit Review”. If
updates to the RF1 are also being submitted, there is no need to submit a separate application for
RFI Amendment” at this time. The conclusions of the permit review report will advise you of
any additional applications or requirements. In addition, a copy of the application for permit
review must be sent to the Director of Alameda County Community Development Agency
(Planning Department).

If this notice is in error, or circumstances exist that you feel exempt your facility from permit.
review requirements, please provide us with a written explanation within 15 days of receipt of
this letter.

Your cooperation is appreciated. If you have any questions about the permit review process,
please contact the Alameda County LEA office or Ms eva chu at (510) 567-6762.

Sincerely, .
-eva chu
Sr. Environmental Health Specialist

Attachment: Permit Application Form

-¢: Teresa Dominick, Altamont LF
Reinhard Hohlwein, Cal Recycle



